
Excellence, gratitude and thanksgiving 
come together at InLife Town hall

InLifers joined hands as they celebrated excellence, thanksgiving and the promise of a good 
life during this year’s last town hall meeting.

President and CEO Mona Lisa B. de la Cruz opened the program highlighting the winning 
moments of InLifers who would be recognized during the program: this year’s promotees, Life 
Office Management Association (LOMA) Awardees, those who have attained designations 
given by various industries and award-giving bodies, and service awardees, and encouraged 
everyone to continue to be passionate in their work, and ignite the same disposition in others. 

Sr. Asst. Vice President and Customer Experience Management Center Head Jose A. Padilla, 
who is retiring by the end of this year, was honored with a special tribute by the Policyholders 
Services Division (PhSD), and a special retirement gift, a luxury watch, as InLife’s expression 
of gratitude for his 36 years of service to the Company. Later, Mr. Padilla delivered a moving 
talk about how he started serving Insular Life with a promise that he will be a dedicated and 
effective employee of Insular Life, something he has consistently done for more than three 
decades. To everyone he said, “You are in a good company. And every time you (experience) 
challenges in your employment, go back to your first day, the day when you projected your 
best, especially when you (have difficulty waking up) in the morning, because of a lot of 
requirements, and customers who are difficult. Go back to that day, when you promised to 
yourself I will be a good employee of Insular Life.”

This was followed by a presentation led by the Marketing Team, teaching everyone the steps 
to the new InLife Song, “A Lifetime for Good,” sung by indie folk band, Ransom Collective. 
 
Finally, InLife Executive Chairman Nina D. Aguas thanked everyone for the year that was, 
expressing her gratitude for the “fresh insights, multiple inspirations and memories of 
successes, failures, joy and sadness” this year has brought. She encouraged everyone to 
continue to find hope in challenges, security in the stage of fear, love in discord and strength 
in forgiveness, to enjoy the smile, but also to reflect on the sadness. In closing, she said 
“Genuine success comes only to those who are ready for it. So lets not step back and always 
find the grace and courage to step up to new challenges ahead. Carpe Diem, Seize the 
moment, seize the day.”

The event was hosted by Adri Cailao and Raymond Alibutud. 
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35-year Service Awardees Emman German, Beth Natanauan, Ana Soriano, and 
Iris Aman (2nd, 3rd, 5th and 6th from left, respectively) with InLife Senior Execs 

Administrative Operations Group Head Duday Elicaño, Ms. Aguas, and Ms. de la Cruz 
(extreme left, 4th from left and extreme right, respectively.)

30-year Service 
Awardees Nene 
Macalipay 
and Pompeyo 
Catindig (2nd 
and 4th from left, 
respectively) with 
the InLife Execs. 

Mr. Padilla receives a token of gratitude 
from Insular Life execs (from left) PhSD 
Head Joey Reyes, Ms. Elicaño, Ms. Aguas 
and Ms. de la Cruz. 

Program hosts Adri and Raymond 
in above photo, while on right, 
Ms. Aguas delivers a message 

of gratitude and thanksgiving to 
InLifers. 

25-year Service Awardees Roland Domingo, Rizalina Regala, Edgie Polistico, 
Grace Leviste, and Gilbert Nano (extreme left, 3rd, 4th, 5th, and 7th from left, 
respectively. 

InLifers dance to Ransom Collective’s “A Lifetime for good,” the new InLife song, with the Marketing ladies. 


